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L o w e r  M o u t e r e  S c h o o l                    T o  b e  t h e  b e s t  t h a t  w e  c a n  b e !  

 

Kia ora to families and friends of Lower Moutere School –      8 April 2024 
The pleasure that comes from being physically active was apparent at school on Friday thanks to the great team at Blast 
Bouncy castles, Richmond.  

  
 
The focus for the term has been on being a healthy and happy person, supported heavily from the information that we 
received as part of the health consultation, late 2023.  
Students enjoyed the day selecting loads of great activities across the school, ranging from making houses out of boxes to 
running a hot chocolate café! The bouncy castles were the ‘icing on the cake’ for the day – and a surprise to all! Seeing 
the smiles and hearing the laughter made it all worthwhile! 
 
LAST DAY OF TERM 1 … we welcome our families and friends of the school to come along and join us at 2pm – 
to share the learning from the current term, and maybe sample some products of our learning too! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Next term, we welcome to our staff, Mrs Sue Strawbridge. Sue will be taking over the reigns from Vicki Karetai who is 
leaving us at the end of this term. We welcome Sue to the staff, and we look forward to getting to know her more! 
 
As mentioned, we farewell Vicki Karetai and Kathy Stephens, who is returning to the UK for the rest of the year. We wish 
both staff members all the very best and thank them for all that they have given both our school and students over their 
time at Lower Moutere. 
 

TERM 2 news! 
Term 2 sees the beginning of the cooler term, therefore a move to winter uniform. Just as a reminder, students are able 
to wear fleecy black pants (available form The Warehouse) and some opt to wear a thermal under school tops. We ask 
that any thermal is black in colour. We have some spare jerseys in the office, so if you need one pop in and ask Sue. 
 
Our study next term moves to a science focus with us looking at Planet Earth and beyond .. stars, constellations and all 
the amazing things that happen in the night sky! This will lead us into Matariki which falls across the week of 24 – 28 June 
with Friday 28th June being the public holiday.  
 

Our values focus is …respecting the world that we are in. So what would this look like at Lower Moutere? 
Basically, the underlying message is that who does the earth belong to … none of us – we are all here to look 

after the great earth that we live on, and each day we should aim to make it a better place. This can be so 
small as making sure we make a conscious effort with rubbish … keeping doors closed when heating is on or 

thinking carefully about the use of water. We will learn more about this aspect of respect as the term goes on. 
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Primary schools Moto-cross champs – Canvastown 
 

 
 
 
Congratulations to Kase Shuttleworth who competed in the primary schools 
Motocross champs over at Canvastown on Friday … a couple of seconds and a first – 
well done Kase! 
 
 
 
 

 
Te Hau Kōmaru 

 

This year between the 6th and 15th April the National Te Hau Kōmaru 
Waka Hourua festival is being held at Kaiteretere. There will be 5 waka 
hourua anchored at Kaiteretere throughout this time, with Aotearoa's 
master navigators as crew. This is the first time the National Waka 
Hourua festival has come to Te Waipounamu and Te Tai o Awatea are 
tino harikoa to be coordinating the event. During the week, mana 
whenua, tangata whenua and tamariki involved in kaupapa Māori are 
invited to weekday workshops.  More information available here 
https://tehaukomaru.org/  
We are heading out there tomorrow with our senior students and look 
forward to being a part of this momentous occasion – one which includes 
many of our ex-students performing! 
 

Phones away for the day policy 

As mentioned previously, the Government has introduced a new ruling for schools regarding cell phones at school. This 
means that cell phones are not available for student use while at school. This extends to phone devices that are within 
wrist watches too.  The school stance is that we understand that students at times, do need a phone especially for after 
school activities. Students are expected to hand their phones to their teacher at the start of the school day, and can 
collect these at the end of the day. Many thanks for your support with this. 
 

Attendance matters… 

The new Government is also moving hard on attendance and has introduced more truancy staff to regions, plus more 
proposals in the future. Our school has set a target to increase attendance for students to above 90% of the whole school. 
It’s awesome that we are averaging a 92% attendance rate over the current term … thanks for valuing education and 
getting your child(ren) along each day! 
 
 

CUSTOMISED SCHOOL SPORTS SHIRTS 
For those of you who ordered a school sports shirt please check your child’s school bag if you have ordered one, as these 
have gone home today. 
 
On behalf of us all at Lower Moutere, we thank you for your continued encouragement and support for learning and our 
school. Have a great school holiday break with family and friends and we look forward to seeing smiling faces back on 
MONDAY 29 APRIL! 
 
Chris Bascand (JP)  
Principal 

 

 
Absentee Messages - Please notify the school of your child’s absence before the start of school each day.  
Please note: When texting the school cellphone please include your name, so that we know who the 
message is from, as we do not have contacts stored on this phone. 
Ph: 03 526 7775 or Txt: 027 339 8801 
Please provide the following details:  Your child’s name, room number and reason for absence – thanks! 
 
  



   

Upcoming Events 

 

Last day term 1 Friday 12 April   

First day term 2 Monday 29 April   

Board meeting Thursday 23 May  School staffroom 

Kings Birthday Monday 3 June  School closed 

TEACHER ONLY DAY TUESDAY 4 JUNE  All schools – Motueka district 

Dental bus arrives Friday 14 June   

Board meeting Thursday 20 June  School staffroom 

Last day term 2 Friday 5 July   

First day term 3 Monday 22 July   

 

 
Golden Apiaries is a small family-owned business servicing Tasman, Golden Bay and Marlborough. 

They supply raw honey, pollination services and queens. The closest stockists of Tasman Gold Honey 

are Potters Patch in Motueka, which has their full range, Toad Hall, BeetRoot and Connings. You can 

also purchase directly through Chooice or by emailing info@goldenapiaries.co.nz 
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